
 
 

 
March 29, 2023  

 
 
Andrea Ferkile, Director 
Office of Nonproliferation  
  and Arms Control 
National Nuclear Security Administration 
U.S. Department of Energy 
1000 Independence Avenue, S.W. 
Washington, D.C.  20585 
 
Dear Dir. Ferkile: 
 
Enclosed is an application (XSNM3806/01), dated March 23, 2023, received by the U.S. 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC), from Thermo Fisher Scientific, requesting to amend 
export license XSNM3806/01. This license currently authorizes the export of 0.16 kilograms (kg) 
of uranium containing up to 0.15 kg of uranium-235, enriched to 94 WGT % maximum, to the 
Republic of Korea and Spain. The uranium will be contained in 37 fission chambers, each 
containing up to 8.0 grams of enriched uranium, for use in neutron flux monitoring systems at 
Kori 3-4, Shin Kori 3-6, Hanul 1-2, Hanbit 1-2 in the Republic of Korea and at the Central 
Nuclear Asco, Units 1-2 in Spain.  
 
The purpose of the amendment is to: 1) increase from 0.16 kgs of uranium to 0.50 kgs uranium 
and increase from 0.15 kgs to 0.47 kgs of uranium-235. The uranium will be contained in up to 
100 fission chambers, each containing up to 4.0 grams of enriched uranium; and 2) extending 
the date of expiration from December 31, 2023 to December 31, 2028. 
 
Assurances from the Republic of Korea and Spain that the material will be subject to all terms 
and conditions of the agreement for cooperation are required. Your assistance in obtaining the 
necessary assurances is requested. If you have any questions or need additional information, 
please contact the Licensing Officer, Joanne Savoy at Joanne.Savoy@nrc.gov 
 

Sincerely, 
3/29/2023

X Peter J. Habighorst 
Peter J. Habighorst

Signed by: Peter J. Habighorst  
      Peter J. Habighorst, Chief  

Export Controls and Nonproliferation Branch 
Office of International Programs 

 
cc w/enclosures: 
 
J. Warden, DOS   J. Semones, DHS/CBP B. Zach, DOE/NNSA   
P. Dessaules, DOE/NMMSS  R. Bennett, DHS/CBP  J. Norles, DOE/NNSA   
S. Clagett, DOC   E. Sauls, DTRA  A. Ferkile, DOE  
E. Daughtry, DOS   C. Listek, DOS  A. Kressler, CIV/DTSA 
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